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WEEK IN REVIEW – HAMMOND 

 

 Hammond, Indiana - The United States Attorney’s Office announced the following 

activity in Federal Court: 

 

PLEA: 

 

 Shamekka Thomas, 29, of Gary, Indiana, pled guilty before Senior District Judge Rudy 

Lozano to the felony offense of making false statements in the acquisition of a firearm.  

Sentencing has been set for 1/30/14.  This charge was filed as a result of an investigation 

by the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives.  This case is being 

prosecuted by Assistant United States Attorney Thomas McGrath. 

 

If convicted in court, any specific sentence to be imposed will be determined by the judge after a 

consideration of federal sentencing statutes and the Federal Sentencing Guidelines.  

 

DISPOSITIONS: 

 

 George Black, 53, of Gary, Indiana, was sentenced by Senior District Judge Rudy Lozano 

to 120 months imprisonment and 3 years of supervised release after pleading guilty to the 

felony offense of possession of a stolen firearm.  According to documents filed in this 

case, Black has 3 prior felony convictions for burglaries in Wisconsin and was on 

probation for the most recent conviction at the time of his arrest.  This case was the result 

of an investigation by the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives HIDTA 

Task Force and the Indiana State Police.  This case was prosecuted by Assistant United 

States Attorney Nicholas Padilla. 

 

 Brittini Anderson, 27, of Gary, Indiana, was sentenced by Chief Judge Philip Simon to 24 

months of supervised release after pleading guilty to the felony offense of making false 

statements in the acquisition of a firearm.  According to documents filed in this case, 

Anderson straw purchased a firearm that has not been recovered by law enforcement. 

Based on her interview with ATF agents, Anderson admitted that she purchased a 9mm 

pistol for a person she knew could not buy a gun. This case was the result of an 

investigation by the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives.  This case 

was prosecuted by Assistant United States Attorney Nicholas Padilla.  
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